By Angie Saunders

T'he News _

The Jumior and Senior
Kindergarten classes from St.
Martin School visited the Terrace
Bay Police Force and Fire Hall on
May 3rd as part of Education
Week.

Volunteer Fireman Graham
L W Bursey showed the shiny

firetrucks and station to the

C hes s youngsters who found the siren

- kindergarten classes a Terrace Bay Police cruiser. fascinating but very loud.

Schreiber/Terrace Ba

to receive $440,660 from
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ARSENAULT, FERGUSON -
In loving memory of Louis

Arsenault and Jamie ‘The Honorable Otto Jelinek, "Under one of the options, a
Ferguson. Minister of National Revenue Business Development Centre,
So many things have|| 2announced on behalf of known as the Superior North

Business Development Centre, is
entering its second year of opera-
tion. Continued funding will
enable the centre to assist in the
establishment, expansion, and
stabilization of small businesses
which-will help encourage long-

Employment and Immigration
Minister Barbara McDougall that
$440,660.00, for the funding of
various options under the
Community Futures program of
the Federal Government's
Canadian Job Strategy, has been

happened

Since you were called
away

So many things to share
with you

Had you been left to
stay

Everyday in some small|| a2pproved for the term e_mplﬂy!nent in the area,”
wn‘;; e g Schreiber/Terrace Bay/Rossport  Mr. Jelinek said.
area.

Memories of you come
our way

Though absent, you are
ever near.

Sadly missed & remem-

bered by Shauna
Wellington.

"In its first ten months of oper-
ation, the Superior North
Business Centre created 10 full-
time and 15 part-time jobs," Mr.
Jelinek said.

Schreiber/Terrace
Bay/Rossport was selected for
Community Futures assistance in
October, 1986.
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to announce the engagement
of their daughter,

Constance Marie

| to
Edward Theodore James

Anyone wishing to hunt adult
moose in Ontario this fall should
submit applications to the

The wedding will take place on June 16, %_f[mlzgy ﬂ{{fﬂt;l;al REzﬂurcles by
: uesday, May 15 to be included
1990, at St. John s Anglican church, 10 he attounl coapait it G

Schreiber, Ontario.

Success full applicants will
receive one of the 31,492 adult
validation tags available in this
year's draw.

"The selective harvest pro-
gram 1is a balanced way to man-
age the moose population without
taking away traditional hunting
opportunities,” Natural Resources
Minister Lyn McLeod said. "By
limiting the harvest of adult
moose, especially cows, the sys-
tem is designed to replenish
Ontario's moose herds."

The total number of tags allo-
cated this year has been reduced
by eight per cent across the
province compared with 1989
because of higher-than-anticipat-
ed hunter success rates last year.

Both the provincial moose
population and hunter success
rates have increased since 1983,
when MNR introduced the selec-
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Distributing Agents wanted to market an
exclusive line of lingerie through the home.
Interested parties please call:

Penny Belanger (collect)
in Thunder Bay

622-2757 or 683-8084
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V.G. DISTRIBUTORS

"The Construction Specialist"
h

Wholesalers of HITACHI and HAUBOLD AIR NAILERS

Nails, Screws & Staples for all makes.
Air Compressors

All orders Pre-paid TO YOUR DOOR

. ACT,

Iy

aggoc”

824-3418

Bus: (807) 345-6412 170 Clarke St.

Fax: (807) 345-2708 Thunder Bay, Ont. P.O. Box 925
= P7AzL9
AL AT A .4 :il W hi'«ft:" & ':1'_».,‘ ;1{13‘4;*'1‘ :l._'l‘I L WKW e LA

tion, secretary Joanne gave the
students a tour of the offices. She
showed them the computers and
introduced them to Chief Don
Kidder.

Police Chief Kidder explained
to the kids," You don't have to be
afraid of a police uniform."

Constable Ralph Polches
showed them just how friendly
the local police are when his turn
came along to finish the tour.

"Some of the children were a
little scared of coming to visit the
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St. Martin Education Week

police," one of the teachers
remarked. Constable Polches
made the children feel at ease and
almost all wanted to have the
chance to have one of their fin-
gers printed to take home as a
souvenir of the trip.

The children were shown the
breathalyzer and ALERT
machines and received an expla-
nation on the use of both.

The police cruisers seemed to
be of special interest. A few of
the children were lucky enough to
sound the siren in the police car.
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St. Martin's School kindergarten classes are shown the
shiny red firetruck by Volunteer Fireman Graham

Bursey.

"Funding under the Self-
Employment Incentive option
will provide a stimulus for unem-
ployed persons to test their
entrepreneurial skills and demon-
strates the commitment of the
Federal Government to assist
small business and create full-
time, meaningful jobs," Mr.
Jelinuk added.

tive harvest program. The moose
population has increased to more
than 120,000 animals from
80,000. The ministry's target is
160,000 animals by the year
2000. Factors contributing to
increased hunter success rates
include the introduction of party
hunting for adult moose,
improved hunter education,
advances in hunting equipment
and increased access to previous-
ly inaccessible areas.

Under the program, hunters
apply for the chance to hunt adult
moose In 69 Wildlife
Management Units across the
province. Hunters are encour-
aged to apply in more remote
areas where there are fewer appli-
cants and a greater chance of
receiving a tag.

There are no changes in the
method used for allocating bull
and cow tags this year. However,
the Minister is reviewing the allo-
cation process with a view to
improving the distribution of
adult tags.

A proposed improvement for
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Joe Mykietyn (Agent)
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Community Futures helps
communities hard hit by layoffs

-or unemployment and help indi-

viduals adjust to their economic
environment.

For more information, contact:
Julie Fels

Program Consultant

(807) 623-5077
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Ontario hunters gear
up for moose huntin

9

the 1991 season is the implemen-
tation of the group application
system. This proposal is in
response to hunters' concerns that
under the current system, some
groups may receive four or five
tags, while others may receive
none.

"After recent consultations
with the Ontario Federation of
Anglers and Hunters, we are con-
sidering implementing a
provincewide group application
system nest year to more fairly
distribute tags among hunting
parties,” Mrs. McLeod said.

Last year's draw statistics and
detailed information on 1990
quotas are included in the 1990
Moose Hunter Fact Sheet avail-
able at MNR district offices and
license issuers.

Licenses are required to hunt
all moose, and hunters must enter
the computerized draw to take
bull or cow moose. The licenses
are on sale now at ministry
offices and other outlets across
the province.

Moose hunting seasons open
across most of the province on
October 6,1990.

Applications for the draw are
attached to 1990 moose hunter
licenses. To be eligible for the
draw, applications must be
received by 5 p.m. Tuesday, May
15, 1990. Hunters can send their
applications to the address printed
on the form or drop them off at
MNR's Public Information
Centre, 99 Wellesley Street West,
Queen's Park, Toronto, or at any
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